FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        APRIL, 2013, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 9

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Carrier Mills, Eldorado, Elverado at Elkville, Flora, Frankfort at West Frankfort, Gallatin County at Junction, Meridian at Mounds, Pinckneyville, Red Bud
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Monroe
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0
    PARTICIPANTS – 0
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 6
SIUC College of Agricultural Sciences Meeting with Dean Latour, Carbondale
FCAE Staff Meeting, Decatur
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO
College of Agricultural Sciences Leadership Board Meeting, SIU, Carbondale

Agricultural Industry Day, SIU, Carbondale
Conference Call Meeting with LRS Website Company

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1684
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 14
Contacted Schools Not Turning in Requirements for FFA Membership and School Data Forms
Wrote Letter of Recommendation for Valmeyer High School/Howard Heavner, NAAE Program Award

Wrote Letter of Recommendations for Andrew Heavner and Daryl Kiselewski
Worked with New Assistant Stefanie Finlay with Online Database
Processed STEM SAE Grant Final Reports

Processed School Data Forms and Entered School/Teacher Data in the Online Database

Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies
Assisted Student Teachers in Completing Student Teaching Grant Requirements
Assisted Teachers in Completing Provisional Teacher Certification Requirements
Managed and Maintained the Website

Prepared AgSci Fair Project & STEM SAE Workshop Descriptions for FFA Convention & IAVAT Conference

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

Monroe and Jefferson/Hamilton Counties are working towards submitting an AITC Partnership Grant application and plan to hire AITC county coordinators.  Without enough graduating student teachers this year, I continually am working with interested individuals to prepare their work letters for a provisional certificate. I was glad to give remarks at the Gallatin County FFA Banquet as John Sutton retires.  Meeting with Dean Latour, SIUC College of Ag Sciences, was positive.  I hope that improvements are made within the college and for the Ag Ed department.  New program at Elverado High School may happen for 2013-14 if a quality ag teacher is found and hired.
